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HAVANA, 1 September 1962

RELATIONS MEXICO, DF.
URGENT

601. - With appropriate reservations and taking into account the typical
exaggerations of the Cuban people, | must inform you that we are only dealing with
rumors without knowing anything concrete. 1. The press announces that there has
been an increase in commercial maritime traffic between Cuba and socialist countries
and counter-revolutionaries are circulating news suggesting that Soviet boats are
bringing war materiel [elementos de guerra] and troops from said country and African
republics, asserting that until now up to now, thirteen thousand men have landed in
provincial ports. 2. A functionary of the Ministry of Foreign Relations told us today in
an informal way that that three hundred and sixty counter-revolutionary Cubans tried
to land in the Province of Las Villas, in an invasion plan having been annihilated by
MiG airplanes. The press does give news about this because it is said that....
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